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The South Dakota Archers held a general membership meeting 
March 27, 2010 at the Minnehaha Archers Range after the Saturday 
shooting line of the State indoor. Board of Directors present were Tim 
Withers, Ron Lewon, Shorty Faber, Keith Hofer, Larry Johnson and 
Kathy Faber. Absent: Jon Hardesty, Paul Christensen and Al Kraus. 
34 general members were present. 
Minutes of the last General Membership meeting were read. Motion 
by Randy Ballard, second by Dwight Peschong to approve. Minutes 
approved. 
Treasurers Report was given. Motion by Jeff Russo second by Ronn 
McDaniel to approve, report approved. 
 Russo inquired about e-mailing the newsletter. A discussion was had 
about the website. Kathy will build a new website and do the 
updating. The President and the Sec/Treas will have the passwords 
and authority to update the new site. 
Shorty gave a NFAA Directors report. The NFAA will try having a Bi-
annual meeting on a two year trial. Sectional meetings will remain 
annual. 3D rules have been adjusted to the 300 fps rule. Updated 
NFAA constitution is on the NFAA website. Traditional and Youth 
stakes at 40 yard max for 3D rule goes in effect June 1, 2010. 
 Elections:  Nominations for NFAA director : 
                       Trent Withers nominated Shorty Faber, Rick Hanson 
second, Don Iverson nominated Keith Hofer, Mike Long, second. Ron 
Lewon made a motion that nominations cease, Dwight Peschong 
second. A paper ballot was handed out. Shorty Faber was elected for 
a 2 yr. term. Ron made a motion to destroy the ballots, Larry Johnson 
second. Ballots destroyed. 
Northeast area elected Arnie Veen as their governor. 
Withers gave a report on the NASP state tournament being held in 
Mitchell. 
Discussion was had about the dates for the 3D tournament. Arnie 
Veen made a motion that the policy read any weekend from the 2nd 
weekend in June to the 2nd weekend in August. Mark Lemmon 
second. Passed unanimously. 



It was announced that Mitchell was awarded the bid for the 2011 
state indoor. 
Big Buck awards were presented to Rick Hanson, Sean Pinkert, and 
Shorty Faber. 
Top Gun awards were presented to Randy Ballard, male unlimited, 
and Kathy Faber, Female unlimited. 
Shorty will have a range inspection class if anyone is interested this 
evening or tomorrow. 
Motion by Rick Hanson, Second by Trent to adjourn. Meeting 
adjourned. 
 

 
 


